
SAN FRANCISCO BAY AREA RAPID TRANSIT DISTRICT 

___________________________________ 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

TO:   Board of Directors               DATE:         July 22, 2022 

FROM:  General Manager 

SUBJECT:  Update to BART Police Department’s Progressive Policing Bureau  

 

Attached is an updated presentation outlining the BART Police Department's Progressive Policing 

and Community Engagement Bureau's current staffing, deployment plans, efforts, and other 

pertinent information related to the Bureau. 

 

If you have any questions about this presentation, please contact Ed Alvarez, Chief of Police, at 

(510) 464-7080. 

 

 

 

__________________________ 

Robert M. Powers 

 

cc: Board Appointed Officers 

Deputy General Manager 

 Executive Staff 
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